PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURES FOR 2004
CHRISTCHURCH STAR CITY TO SURF

For safety reasons, and to assist in the running of the City to Surf event, it is proposed to
temporarily close the following roads for the periods shown on Sunday 14 March 2004:

Between 8am and 10am:

e The northeast and southeast quadrants of Cathedral Square

e Colombo Street between Hereford Street and Cathedral Square

e Colombo Street between Cathedral Square and Gloucester Street

e Worcester Street, between Cathedral Square and Manchester Street

From time to time, and under Police supervision, it is also proposed to temporarily close the
following additional roads during the stated periods:

Between 8.30am and 10am:

® Manchester Street between Worcester Street and Oxford Terrace

e Oxford Terrace between Manchester Street and Madras Street

Between gam and 10.30am:

e Madras Street between Chester Street East and Kilmore Street

e Kilmore Street between Madras Street and Oxford Terrace

e Oxford Terrace between Kilmore Street and Barbadoes Street

e Oxford Terrace between Barbadoes Street and the eastern end of Kilmore Street
e The eastern end of Kilmore Street between Oxford Terrace and Fitzgerald Avenue
e Avonside Drive between Fitzgerald Avenue and the western end of Retreat Road
Between gam and 11am:

e Avonside Drive between the western end of Retreat Road and Gloucester Street
e Avonside Drive from Gloucester Street to Kerrs Road

e The Porritt Park/Kerrs Reach roadway

Between gam and 12 noon:

e Avonside Drive between Emlyn Street and Avondale Road

e Avondale Road between Woolley Street and New Brighton Road

e Hulverstone Drive between Avondale Road and Wainoni Road

e Wainoni Road between Anzac Drive/Bexley Road and New Brighton Road

e New Brighton Road between Wainoni Road and Anzac Drive

* Waygreen Avenue

e Atlantis Street

e Travis Road between Anzac Drive/Frosts Road and Wattle Drive

These closures are proposed to be made under paragraph 11(e) of the Tenth Schedule of the
Local Government Act 1974 and will apply to all vehicular traffic with the exception of
emergency service vehicles.

Any person who wishes to object to the proposed closures may do so in writing to the
Council Secretary, Christchurch City Council, P O Box 237, Christchurch, not later than 4pm
on Friday 20 February 2004.

Alternatively, any objections may be emailed to max.robertson@ccc.govt.nz.



